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February 2025

Kyle Luedtke
Superintendent

Libby Cheever and | are exploring options for our health insurance provider
and coverage. We have spoken with insurance brokers M3 and SF about
possibilities.

Our curriculum committee needs to review our health curriculum, in paticular
the human growth unit. We will then need the board members who are on the
Educational Program Committee to join the group for a meeting this spring.
The Consumer Price Index for July 1, 2025 is 2.95%. This should be
considered a starting point as we consider budgeting for next year. One of the
goals of the district is to recruit, coach and retain quality staff.

Sign Solutions 4U (ICCPA) approached the district about their process of
window displays. They assist with heat/cooling retention, safety and branding. |
had them mock up a front door display for the elementary school highlighting
our Blue Ribbon Award. No decision has been made. This would be built into
the 25-26 maintenance budget.

Megan Challoner
Elementary
Principal

Governor Evers visited the Elementary School. He was able to meet and greet
all of our students and staff. He got to spend time helping our 1st grade plant
the next round of lettuce in the hydroponics unit, gave Kindergarten a snack
and went ice skating with 4th graders.

PTO winter family fun night was a huge success. A big shout out to all of our
volunteers who made the night a memorable event for our 175+ participants.
Our students celebrated the 100th and 101st days of school this past week.
Students dressed up and enjoyed activities in their classrooms.

We will be hosting Parent Teacher Conferences, Childfind and 4k Roundup.

Erin Hansford
6-12 Principal

Math and ELA diagnostic assessments have been completed for all K-8
students. Middle school teachers set classroom goals that 80% of students
would demonstrate growth on the winter tests. These goals were successfully
achieved in 6th, 7th and 8th grade! Well done team!

A DPI required advisory committee is being formed to approve the Human
Growth and Development standards that the Frederic School District will be
including in our Health Education curriculum.

Students who are currently receiving intervention programming through an
ACT 20 required Reading Plan, will continue to receive daily direct instruction
from our district Reading Specialist throughout June Summer School.

Jada Anderson
Pupil Services
Director

Onboarded our new nurse, Adrianna Addison this past month. She met with
our lead secretaries in both buildings to ensure we were up to date and
compliant with all things health related.

Had our second progress monitoring call with DPI for our Joint Federal
Notification work that we have been doing this year. The representative at DPI
was very impressed with the hard work we have put in to break down our unit
assessments (district wide) to ensure that they align with the essential
standards that we identified at the beginning of the year. CESA has also asked
to use our template as a resource to share with other districts as they have
been impressed as well.

CPI renewal training was conducted during the last January 20th inservice.
The staff in that training included administration, custodial staff, and special




education staff. About 17 staff members are now re-certified in Crisis
Prevention training to ensure the safety of all students in the district.




